Amended Evaluation Committee Minutes

For

Wednesday, Mar.5, 2008 from noon – 1:00 p.m.
Present were Lynette Macfarlan, Linda Uhlenkott, Karen Martin, Laurie Walsh, Sharon Sutherland, Jo Dean, Scott Nielsen, Lijuan Zhai, Lynne Owens, and VPAA McFarland. 

The committee examined the synthesis of results from departments for Step 4 which resulted in the accompanying institutional table for Step 4. The committee requests the approval of Faculty Senate for the institutional table.
The committee briefly discussed the process for Step 5 which involves finding the most direct evaluator for each component in Step 4. We will be meeting on Mar. 12 and 17 to work on Step 5.

VPAA McFarlane proposed that the committee should include in the evaluation process some method of accounting for disciplinary action in cases of hostile workplace, sexual harassment, and other allegations. The committee unanimously rejected including these in the evaluation process. The committee’s statement is that this evaluation process is meant to move from the punitive to a process that encourages and supports faculty examination of teaching, service, and scholarly/creative activity and helps create a system that provides for faculty enrichment in these areas.

Disciplinary action and all the activity associated with it belongs in the administration’s hands. Faculty cannot take on this responsibility because of the confidential nature of allegations and sanctions.
Denial of merit would be considered a disciplinary action. The NSHE Code doesn’t provide for that. See Title 2, Chapter 6.2.1 for further information about disciplinary action.
Respectfully submitted,

Linda Uhlenkott

Lynette Macfarlan

Co-chairs

